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Minutes of the Postgraduate Students’ Association Initial General Meeting held on 
Monday 14 March 2019 at 11 in SU217/218, Student Union Building
PRESENT: Priyanka Roy; Schyana Sivanantham; Will Abbiss; Leo Mercer; Andrew Lensen; Amy Lynch; Elisabeth Olsen; Raiatea Barlow Kameta
IN ATTENDANCE: 2 postgraduate students 
APOLOGIES: Taylor Cooney; Jahla Lawrence  
MINUTES: Erella Sonnino
1. WeLcome and apologies

PR represented herself and welcomed everyone, introduced the Executive members and the new EA, and thanked the executive members for their time and efforts. PR explained the PGSA goal is to build community, represent students, and celebrate excellence. 
2.
miNUTES OF THE PREVIOUS AGM MEETING
PR explained to audience the procedure of moving and accepting minutes. 
mATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES


EO noted that her name was omitted in Executive Member nominations (item 6).
LM motioned to accept the minutes from the previous AGM with amendment per above. Seconded by EO. All agreed.
Quorum not met.
3.
President’s report
PR gave a brief overview of her written report which was tabled. The main points were:
· Review of PGSA, members and channels of communications (social media); introduced ES as new EA and explanation of technical challenges in the interim period.

· Revised Academic Conference Grants approved with link to be published.

· Students Representative update. PR thanked Co-Vice Presidents LM and WA for stepping up and providing a point of contact. And to all the other Executive members for their work and willingness helping promoting the PGSA vision. 

· Submission and Reviews;
· Victoria Doctoral Scholarship: would like to see a 15% increase. Calling executive members to share ideas, great response; overall agreement with PGSA position, as VUW not up to date in comparison with other universities. VUWSA happy to support and to join forces with PGSA as it relevant to all students.

· Brief update re: Sexual Harassment Policy; PR invited all to the forum and to give feedback. 
· Orientation Week – good feedback. Brief update re: comments around signage and low attendance; explanation around the logistics of setting up events in other campuses; PR invited all to share ideas and feedback on how to promote events. Quick discussion with points raised to consider (e.g. show of interests, logistics and communication). LM suggested better distribution around the campuses. PR pointed out issue around logistics with room booking and the need for better promotion. WA suggested to rotate big events between campuses and review attendance afterward for conclusions. EO pointed out technicality with slower promotion channels and hoping for better and improved networking. Discussion around ways to target new people and ways to promote events, such as sending events calendar and reminders to faculties and schools.  
· Upcoming events – PR provided an update of the upcoming events, the ideas behind some of them and how they could help support the postgraduate community (e.g. Writing to Finish Workshop, Postgrad Talks, Make and Mingle). Call for those who wish to participate in the next Diversity Fest (May the 9th) to contact PGSA. LM suggested to have informal social meetings maybe like “Happy Hour” in Milk & Honey, purely on social aspect. PR pointed out issue around alcohol serving and policy, but happy with the idea of having “Happy Hour” non-alcohol related. EO suggested shifting underperforming events to this kind of gathering. 
· PR opened the floor for discussion. Discussion around events, promotion and publication. 
PR moved to accept the President’s Report. Seconded. All agreed. Quorum not met.  

4.
treasurer’s report
The Treasurer’s Report and PGSA Annual Report were tabled. SS explained the report cuts: distributions and spends. SS pointed out that there is none out of the ordinary expenses. SS opened the floor for questions/comments. None received. 
PR moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report 2018. Seconded by WA. All agreed. Quorum not met.
5.
ELECTION OF NEW PGSA EXECUTIVE MEMBERS

PR explain process of the Executive Members committee. Out of 12 available seats only 10 are currently filled. Call out for anyone wants to join. LM gave a brief update re: Design School and a discussion around other campuses and need for representatives from Pipitea campus. WA explained how it works and that currently we are looking to add more Committee Representatives, the recruitment process and its responsibilities. 
Due to lack of quorum, EO suggested to create a form on the PGSA website to pass motions. All agreed.
6.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

PR opened up the floor for any other business. None offered.
PR thanked those in attendance for coming, and welcomed them to continue discussion of any issues with the PGSA going forward.
7.
Close of meeting
Meeting closed 11.50am. 
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